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    Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School, Hopefield Road, Blackburn, EH47 7HZ

Email address: ourladyoflourdes.ps@wled.org.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Eileen Brennan
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY


NOVEMBER


INCLUDED


13.11.17:  School VSE (Validated Self Evaluation) Mon- Thurs.


13.11.17: Friendship week


15.11.17:  P7 trip to the Risk Factory


22.11.17:  Parent creative curriculum evening with Hidden Giants 6-7.30pm


27.11.17:  Book week Scotland – more info to come


30.11.17: St Andrew’s Day Assembly


DECEMBER


ADVENT


1.12.17: First Friday mass 


1.12.17:  Parent Council Christmas Fayre 12-1.30pm.


7.12.17: Nativity Dress Rehearsal 10am


8.12.17:  Children’s Christmas Fair


11.12.17: Afternoon Nativity and upper school concert, 1.30pm


12.12.17 Night Nativity and upper school concert, 6pm


14.12.17 Pupil Christmas Lunch


19.12.17:  Whole school pantomime 


20.12.17:  P4-7 parties


21.12.17:  P1-3 parties


22.12.17:  Service Around the Crib and last day of term. Time to be confirmed.  School closes at 12.30


8.1.17:  Staff return to school.  Pupil holiday.


9.1.17:  Pupils return to school























        

















    





Dear Parents/Carers,


November already! Our GIRFEC theme for the month is Included.


We are looking forward to our Friendship Week, November Book Week, St Andrew’s Day Assembly and then in December all of our Christmas fun.  There will be lots going on but we will strive to keep everyone up to date through letters, the blog, Twitter or Group Call.  


Here’s to another successful term at school.


Thank you for your continued support.


Kind Regards


Mrs Eileen Brennan


Head Teacher 











										





























		











Rights Respecting Schools Award Group (RRSA)


The RRSA group would like to notify the school community that they are now working to achieve the Recognition of Commitment (ROC) for and with the school.  












































VSE: week beginning 13th November


We are taking part in a process of validated self-evaluation (VSE) as part of our continuous school improvement. This process will involve a team of head teachers and education officers from West Lothian Council working with us to observe learning and teaching, engage in discussion with various groups and consider our systems and procedures. The purpose of this approach is to support and challenge our own self-evaluation and to work with us to further improve the quality of our provision and outcomes for our learners.  We welcome the opportunity to work with the external team and we will share the key findings from our VSE once the process is complete.   


N.B.  As part of the VSE data gathering you are asked to take part in an ethos survey about the school. (We will send the link via the blog, and by email.  If we do not have your email address and wish a link emailed please let us know. Thanks in advance for your co-operation with this.  Here is the link:  � HYPERLINK "https://www.esurveycreator.co.uk/s/9a2f12c" \t "_blank" �https://www.esurveycreator.co.uk/s/9a2f12c�









































WEATHER


Spare clothing


Please ensure that your child always has a coat and suitable footwear.   Wellies are a good idea with indoor shoes to change into especially as we move into winter. 


Pupils should also always have a jumper or cardigan to wear as there are areas of the school that can be chilly at times especially the hall for assembly.





We ask that the Primary 1 – 3 pupils carry spare pants, tights and socks in case of wet weather accidents.























Home/School communication


TWITTER


Please follow us @OLadyOLourdes.  We strive to keep as much information on this as possible and hopefully it will be more readily accessible to you all through your phones and tablets.


We would love you to Like       and retweet 


our tweets, but A BIG plea is that you carefully consider any tweets you may make.  We ask that any concerns/complaints you may have are addressed directly to Mrs Brennan.  Thank you for co-operation in this.


If you would not like a photo of your child to appear on the blog and Twitter please let us know.





ACCESS TO PUPILS THROUGH THE SCHOOL RAILINGS


Just to reinforce previous requests.  If you wish to speak to your child when they are in school – you must come to the main office and request permission from the Head Teacher.  Our duty of care gives us the authority to enforce this.


This is also the case when the pupils are out playing in the playground or waiting for school to begin.  


Can you please pass this information onto relatives and friends too.


Also can you phone the school directly with any changes in medication, treatment or in the needs for your children.  We want to help with these changes but notes etc don’t always get to us.


Many thanks.








STAFF CAR PARK


Some staff and parents have complained about parents/carers using the staff car park to drop off children from their own cars.  This is a serious breach of Health and Safety.  Our concern is that someone – a child being dropped off or a child/adult coming into the school via the Office will be hurt. 


Please refrain from dropping pupils off here.









































CREDIT UNION


Recently there has been no-one using the Credit Union.  Just a reminder that the Credit Union visits the school every Monday morning.












































PARENT CURRICULUM EVENING


22.11.17


6-7.30pm


Our Lady of Lourdes Primary School


Please, please come along!





Education today is changing, but how should it change?  What are the needs of today’s pupils?  How can we ensure that they can become our responsible and successful citizens of the future?


 


What are your views on what children should be learning, and how and what they are taught?  What skills, experiences and knowledge do you believe are necessary and appropriate for their future and future jobs in this age of globalisation and digital innovation?





Part of our Pupil Equity Funding Plan is focussed on developing creativity in the classroom and a relevant curriculum for our pupils. 


You are invited to an evening led by the Hidden Giants to explore this further.  


Please come along and join us as we very much welcome your participation, input and viewpoints.





We urge you to put the date in your calendar now and be there!  It’s not to be missed!!
































SAFE ARRIVALS


Miss Sutherland is in the playground from 8.40 a.m. so unless you can stay with your child until this time they should not arrive earlier. 


If you want to drop your child off earlier please remember that our (popular) breakfast club opens at 8.15 a.m. and it is FREE to all pupils. 












































AFTERSCHOOL CLUBS


Thanks to our wonderful staff/friends for agreeing to lead the following after school clubs.  This is done in their own time and is very much appreciated by the school:


Monday: Football


Tuesday: Dance Club and Movie Club


Wednesday: Board Games


Thursday: TOPS


If your child is unable to attend a club please send a note in.  Apologies for when we have to cancel clubs.























Macmillan Coffee Morning


 An absolutely fantastic total of £780.80 was raised.  Thank you so much to everyone.  This is an amazing amount.
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